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As our school year 

comes to a close we 

would like to take this 

opportunity to thank 

the parents and carers 

of our Franklin 

students. This year 

was difficult for 

students, parents and 

staff but we are very 

proud of how our 

students and their 

parents handled all 

the hardships of 2020. 

Well done everyone! 

We look forward to a 

more ‘normal’ year of 

schooling at Franklin 

in 2021. 
 

Last day of school 

for 2020 is: 

Wednesday 16th 

December 
 

First day of school 

in 2021 for Year 1 to 

Year 6 is Friday 29th 

January. 

Kindergarten will start 

on Monday 1st 

February.  

TOGETHER WE LEARN 

  

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING AWARDS  

ACHIEVEMENT Sierra Potter Jed Gilchrist 

RESPECT Tyson King Jessica Barnard 

SAFETY Jasmine Morris Abbe Whiting 

FRANKLIN STARS — Week 10 
Students who follow our PBL school values of: 

      RESPECT ~ ACHIEVEMENT ~ SAFETY  

   

Jordi-Lea 

Sturt 

Harley 

Oxley 

Zac 

Lawson 

We have had a very 
busy and exciting 
term in Flinders! 
We loved our 
Tennis lessons with 
Birdie and enjoyed 
learning lots of 
new skills.  

Flinders in Action 

Georgie visited Franklin for a week of 
Work Experience from Tumut High 
School. She helped us with lots of fun 
lessons, including making pancakes in 
Science!  

Swim School has been awesome over the 
past 2 weeks and we loved having the 
opportunity to exercise at the pool.  

Franklin School Leaders 2021 
Captains: Beau 

Rossiter and Lilly Day 

Prefects: Parker 

Loneragan, Hobie 

Baker, Anna Stuart 

and Sophie Gilchrist 

Absent from photo: 

Lilly Day 



CELEBRATING FRANKLIN! 

TOGETHER WE LEARN 

Dux of School     Keigan Sutton 

Leadership      Chloe Weir 

Service to School    Kayla Gilchrist 

Sportsperson Boy    Max Beavan 

Sportsperson Girl    Maggie Skein 

Miles Franklin Literacy Award  Jewin-Alexis Cooke 

Cultural Award     Jewin-Alexis Cooke 

Premiers Sporting    Ashton Botes 

Franklin Presentation Days 

School Captains:  

Lilly Day and Beau Rossiter 

 

School Prefects:   

Anna Stuart, Sophie Gilchrist, 

Parker Loneragan and Hobie Baker 



TOGETHER WE LEARN 

CELEBRATING FRANKLIN! 

Achievement Awards Stage 1 Heidi Lenser                Stage 2 Nicola Walsh              Stage 3 Dean Smuts 

Citizenship Stage 1 Billie Crampton          Stage 2 Max Johnson              Stage 3 Tayla Hepburn 

Aboriginal Education Award 
Stage 1 Sophia Moy                 Stage 2 Brody McNally           Stage 3 Ellie Minogue 

Crampton 

STEM Stage 1 Patrick Stuart              Stage 2 Travis Crampton         Stage 3 Abel Eastlake 

Encouragement Award-Swim Sophie Jones 

Encouragement -Athletics Nate Neville 

Together We Learn 
Yr 6 Wyatt Lowther              Yr 5 Erica Pianelli             Yr 4 Kaylee Moy 

Yr 3 Jerermy Bell                   Yr 2 William Matthews   Yr 1 Mary Turner 

Tumut Teachers Association Katherine Corcoran 

Middle School Will Driscoll 

Creative Arts Llewella Hardwick 

Visual Arts Max Beaven       Llewella Hardwick        Tarlera Crane 

Band Leadership - Georgia Frowd                                    Musicianship - Katie Markopoulos   

Encouragement Award Tanisha Young 

AWARD RECIPIENT 

5/6 Lawson Academic: Tyler Rapley    Citizen: Keirah Dawson  Improvement: Riley Johns 

5/6 Chisholm Academic: Jewin-Alexis Cooke    Citizen: Lilly Day     Improvement: James Eccleston 

5/6 Blaxland Academic: Leneisha Tully    Citizen: Georgia Frowd  Improvement: Sophie Ryan 

5/6 Oxley Academic: Anna Stuart     Citizen: Beau Rossiter    Improvement: Kayleb O’Keefe 

3/4 Macarthur Academic: Dekoda Jones  Citizen: Tarlera Crane  Improvement:  Alejandra Gulliford 

3/4 Sturt Academic: Nicola Walsh    Citizen: Vicky Doon     Improvement:  Lilly-Mae Quarmby 

3 Wentworth Academic: Mason Adams    Citizen: Braiden Turner    Improvement: Jaylee Byrne 

2 Flinders 
Academic: Isabella McGrath Citizen: Harrison Hargreaves  Improvement: Jorja Mackinnon 

Annetts 

1/2 Bass Academic: Ruby Murdoch Citizen: Lacey Thatcher Improvement: Anelise Van Ginkel 

1 Hume Academic: Scarlett Steel   Citizen: Skylar Tonking    Improvement: Blaze Bergen 

Mathematics Yr 3: David Wang      

Yr 4: William Hargreaves     

Yr 5: Beau Rossiter 

Yr 6: James Eccleston 

Spelling Bee Stage 1: Heidi Lenser, Rhiannan Rossiter, Scarlett Miller 

Stage 2: David Wang, Nicola Walsh, Noah Lucas 

Stage 3: Liam Hardwick, Jewin-Alexis Cooke, Beau Rossiter 

Public Speaking Stage 2: Nicola Walsh, William Hargreaves, Vicki Doon and Will Salmon 

Stage 3: Chloe Weir, Dean Smuts, Leneisha Tully 

Outstanding Students Lilly-Mae Quarmby, Kiesha Moorhead, Vicky Doon, Noah Lucas, Miley Ford Robson, Mason 

Adams, Bianca Adams, Maci Appleby, Jerermy Bell, Jaylee Byrne, Ellie Cobden, Noah Piper, 

Lucas Stuckey, Rylee Wickham, Jaxon Worley, Ella Appleby, Mitchell Duncombe, Lilly Sturt, 

Miettah Cooke, Alejandra Gulliford, Nate Neville, Katherine Corcoran, Jewin-Alexis Cooke, 

Hobie Baker, Preston Hodges 

Kinder Word Work 1st Place - Diana Shu 

2nd Place - Reuben Smart 

3rd Place - Hayden Neville 



CELEBRATING FRANKLIN! 

TOGETHER WE LEARN 

This year at Franklin we say farewell to Ms Page, Ms Rampling, 

Ms Nagel, Mrs Argaet and Mrs Crain. 

We wish these terrific teachers all the best for their future 

endeavours. Thank you for all the wonderful experience you 

have offered at Franklin over the years. You will be missed! 

My name is Reece Mastellotto, I was born and bred in Dubbo. I have 

been a teacher for 11 years. I first started teaching back in 2010 at 

Brungle Public School working under Geoff 

Naylor. Brungle was a valuable foundation to my 

teaching career and I thoroughly enjoyed my 

three years there. In 2013, I transferred to 

Gundagai Public School working under Vicki 

Somerville. Gundagai has been an incredible school for me to continue developing my 

teaching practices and expanding my skillset. I can’t wait to start here at Franklin Public 

next year, I’m sure it is going to be a fantastic experience.  

Snowy Valleys Library Summer Reading Challenge 

The Snowy Valleys libraries are participating in the regional Summer Reading 

Challenge. It would be a great incentive for our students at Franklin to 

participate. Each participant will get a booklet that comes with challenges, for 

which the library have prizes. This challenge comes with many benefits to 

children such as encouraging  reading habits, reluctant readers can be drawn in 

by the activities, children keeping their skills up and it defeats summer learning 

loss. We would encourage our students to pop into the town library and 

participate in the challenge. It would also be a chance for our students to utilize 

other resources that the library have available for them. 

The Tumut Library is open six (6) days per week, as follows: 

Monday to Friday - 10.00am to 6.00pm 

Franklin also welcomes 

back in 2021 Mr Lu, Mrs 

Grivas, Ms Gould and 

Mrs Meredith.  

We are excited to have 

these teachers 

returning to us next 

year. 

YEAR 6 DINNER PHOTOS 

Year 6 parents if you would like professional photos from the 

Year 6 Farewell dinner please head down to the Bush Chemist in 

Wynyard St to the photo lab to see the team. 

Photos start from 19c - 4x6, $1.00 - 5x7, $2 - 6x8 

This is not a school fundraiser. 


